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Abstract 

Comparable corpora are the most versatile and valuable resource for multilingual Natural Language Processing. The speaker will argue 

that comparable corpora can support a wider range of applications than has been demonstrated so far in the state of the art. The talk 

will present completed and ongoing work conducted by the speaker and colleagues from his research group where comparable corpora 

are employed for different tasks including but not limited to the identification of cognates and false friends, validation of translation 

universals, language change and translation of multiword expressions. 

 

Corpora have long been the preferred resource for a 
number of NLP applications and language users.  They 
offer a reliable alternative to dictionaries and 
lexicographical resources which may offer only limited 
coverage. In the case of terminology, for instance, new 
terms are coined on a daily basis and dictionaries or other 
lexical resources, however up-to-date they are, cannot 
keep up with the rate of emergence of new terms. As a 
result, terminologists (or term extraction programs) seek 
to analyse the use and/or identify the translation of a 
specific term using corpora.  
Ideally, parallel data would be the best resource both for 
multilingual NLP applications such as Machine 
Translation systems and for users such as translators, 
interpreters or language learners. However, parallel 
corpora or translation memories may not be available, 
they may be time-consuming to develop or difficult to 
acquire as they may be expensive or proprietary. An 
alternative and more promising approach would be to 
benefit from comparable corpora which are easier to 
compile for a specific purpose or task. 
Comparable corpora, whether strictly comparable by 
definition or ‘loosely’ comparable, have already been used 
in applications such as Machine Translation (Rapp, 
Sharoff and Zeigenbaum 2016) and term extraction and 
have been used by translators (Corpas and Seghiri 2009). 
The good news is that comparable corpora can facilitate 
almost any multilingual application and can beneficial to 
almost any language user. The view of the speaker is that 
comparable corpora are the most versatile, valuable and 
practical resource for multilingual NLP. The invited talk at 
the BUCC workshop at LREC’2016 will show that 
comparable corpora can offer more in terms of value and 
can support a wider range of applications than has been 
demonstrated so far in the state of the art. The talk will 
present completed and ongoing work conducted by the 
speaker and his colleagues at the Research Group in 
Computational Linguistics at the University of 
Wolverhampton in the domain of comparable corpora. 
The talk will start with a discussion of the notion of 
comparable corpora and issues related to their use and 
compilation, and will briefly outline work by the speaker 
and his colleagues on the methodology related to the 
extraction of comparable documents and the building of 
purpose-specific comparable corpora.  

Next the work carried out by the author on the automatic 
identification of cognates and false friends using 
comparable data will be presented. This will be followed 
by the presentation of three novel approaches developed 
by the speaker which use comparable data but do not 
resort to any dictionaries or parallel corpora, together with 
extensive evaluations of their performance. 
The speaker will then focus on the use of purpose-built 
comparable corpora and NLP methodology in a project 
whose objective was to test the validity of so-called 
translation universals. In particular, the experiments on 
validating the universals of simplification, convergence 
and transfer will be detailed. 
Following from this study, the speaker will outline the 
work on the use of comparable corpora to track language 
change over time, in particular the recent changes in 
lexical density and lexical richness in two consecutive 
thirty-year time periods in British English (1931–1961 
and 1961–1991) and in American English from the 1960s 
to the 1990s (1961–1992). 
Finally, the speaker will share the latest results from his 
work with colleagues on the use of comparable corpora 
for extracting and translating multiword expressions. The 
methodology developed does not rely on any dictionaries 
or parallel corpora, nor does it use any (bilingual) 
grammars. The only information comes from comparable 
corpora, inexpensively compiled with the help of the 
ACCURAT toolkit (Su and Babych 2012a) where only 
documents above a specific threshold were considered for 
inclusion. The presentation will conclude with the results 
of an interesting experiment as part of this study which 
sought to establish whether large loosely comparable data 
would yield better results than smaller but strictly 
comparable corpora.  
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